




  

Dear EMACOLEX members, 

We are reaching out to you regarding the emerging issue of regulation of borderline products 
containing nicotine. More specifically we refer to nicotine pouches. We address the EMACOLEX 
group, identified as the best forum for this consultation by unit SANTE B5 “Medicines-policy, 
authorisation and monitoring”. Given the possible interplay between tobacco and the medicinal 
products legislations, unit SANTE B2 on “Cross-border healthcare and  tobacco control” has been 
consulting the Expert Group on Tobacco Policy, on aspects concerning tobacco and related 
products legislation. 

“Nicotine pouches” are (usually white) pouches/bags containing nicotine (either derived from 
plants or synthetic). They do not contain any constituents of the tobacco plant and are 
smokeless products for oral consumption, also often described as a tobacco-free version of oral 
tobacco 
(banned in the EU except for Sweden). The pouches are intended to be placed between the upper 
lip and the gum, where nicotine is absorbed through the oral mucous membrane. The pouches 
themselves and the filler itself are not consumed but act as a container to deliver nicotine and 
flavour to the oral cavity. 

In February 2020, a European market report on tobacco-free nicotine identified 17 brands 
marketed in the EU with 137 product presentations that varied in flavour, nicotine strength and 
portion weight. It needs to be noted that nicotine is an active ingredient of many medicinal 
products authorised for smoking cessation.  
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